TEMPLE BETH EL



FALL RIVER, MASSACHUSETTS

91st Year

June-August 2020

Sivan, Tammuz, Av, Elul 5780

No. 10

Regular Service Schedule

Morning Minyan (Monday & Thursday)	8:00 am
Friday Evening Services	5:30 pm
Shabbat Morning Services	10:00 am

Statement from the Massachusetts Board of Rabbis Regarding the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Phase 1 Reopening Plan for Houses of Worship

Jewish tradition teaches that the value of *pikuach nefesh*, saving a life, comes before all else. The state's new safety standards raise many questions for clergy, lay leaders, and synagogues. We know our synagogue members are saddened that we cannot gather together for communal worship. We understand the disappointment when life cycle events cannot happen as planned. At the same time, the health and safety of synagogue members, clergy, and staff must be the preeminent Jewish value as we chart a new way forward.

In these days of yearning to be together, we recognize that in other states gathering to worship has hastened the spread of Covid-19 and could jeopardize the progress of these long weeks of being at home. Throughout history, the Jewish community has placed the needs of the *kahal* and the greater community above all else. Protecting those most vulnerable and ensuring there is no further spread of disease is of the utmost importance and a cornerstone of our Jewish values.

Therefore, the Massachusetts Board of Rabbis maintains that synagogues and Jewish institutions should only physically reopen their spaces when they can be assured of the well-being of their members, especially the most vulnerable amongst us. When the time does come to physically reopen, we are committed to implementing all health and safety best practices as guided by medical experts.

At this challenging moment, we also call upon our government officials to prioritize human life above all else. We do not want our family, friends and neighbors to become statistics. Just as we will rely on expert medical opinions as we proceed with extreme caution, we encourage the leaders of our Commonwealth to do the same.

Finally, we remain committed to all those in our community impacted by the shut-down and Covid-19. We will continue to care for and support those in need and to support our communal organizations.

We pray for the health and safety of our community and our friends and neighbors as we take the next steps forward in responding to this unprecedented communal crisis.

With appreciation for all that you're doing during these trying times,



The Massachusetts Board of Rabbis Executive Committee:

Rabbi Neal Gold, President
Rabbi Allison Berry
Rabbi Navah Levine

Rabbi Alison Adler
Rabbi Ron Fish
Rabbi Sara Paasche-Orlow

Rabbi Victor Reinstein Rabbi Toba Spitzer

A message from our Spiritual Leader, Cantor Shoshana Brown

"Staying Connected During a Difficult Time"

Writing this June bulletin letter on Monday, May 18th, tomorrow will be the first day of our Massachusetts governor's "phase one" plan toward reopening our state's economy. Included in phase one is the allowance, under very strict controls, of the reopening of houses of worship. For the time being, Rabbi Mark and I, along with our president, Steve Silverman, have decided not to return to on-site worship - both because the necessary conditions to make such on-site worship safe are too onerous, and also because most of our congregants, being seniors, fall into a category of "high risk." It just doesn't make sense to take this risk. I am fervently hoping that the rate of coronavirus infections will go down to almost nothing by summer's end - so that we will be able to hold our High Holy Day celebrations in our temple sanctuary come fall (and I am hoping that by that time the law will not require me, as it would during this "phase one" period, to chant the services wearing a mask!).

If we are able to be together in our sanctuary come fall, there will surely be some changes from the way we usually do things – with families or couples being widely spaced-out across our sanctuary, perhaps wearing masks, with the possibility of no socializing allowed after the services, no break-fast on Yom Kippur. I know we all hate to contemplate the loss of these social elements of our holidays (indeed they are just as important as the ritual elements), but the bottom line for the Jewish people has always been to choose life. You can be sure that we will follow whatever practices seem most likely to promote overall health and well-being for our community. At this early date we just cannot predict what September and October will bring.

The period leading up to and including the holidays of Rosh HaShanah and Yom Kippur is a time of taking a "soul-accounting" (called *cheshbon ha-nefesh* in Hebrew). Throughout the media, I find priests, pastors and rabbis, environmentalists, public health experts and politicians – and of course professional pundits – saying that this pandemic-period we are living through is a call to "soul-searching." The agendas of these disparate groups of people may be quite different. Some may see an "angry God" as in biblical times sending us a plague as a warning/punishment for "sinning" in some way that may have nothing to do with the scientific cause-and-effect of this virus.

Others may see a scientific relationship between the ever-increasing human expansion into wilderness areas, with the unfortunate consequence of humans coming into contact with viruses carried by certain animals. Educators have written about how the virus highlights and deepens the inequities in our society as children try to continue their education "remotely": students in poor families, frequently without computers or wi-fi access, sometimes having to take care of their younger siblings while their parents also try to work from home, or who work outside the home in essential services - these children fall behind. We always knew that the distribution of wealth and justice in our society was not wholly "merit-based" - but the pandemic brings this truth into starker relief.

And then there are those who look on the "bright side" of this time with less burning of fossil fuels, pointing to clearing skies and cleaner air all over the globe - saying that this is an intimation of how things could be permanently for the planet after the pandemic, if only nations across the globe would earnestly commit themselves to pursuing environmentally-friendly sources of energy. I would like to point out another bright side of this time of "sheltering at home": we have had the joy of the presence of certain attendees at our TBE Zoom-services who do not live in the immediate area, people we usually only get to see a few times a year, if that. And for those of you who have joined us in these online services, you have witnessed how our son, Lev, has stepped into a more active role, both helping out with the technology, and gustily singing all the prayers along with Rabbi Mark and me. Between the three of us, we form a couch-choir (the Elber-Brown Family Singers)!

Well, I suppose even the most difficult situations can have silver linings – but we are eager to get back together as soon as it is possible to do so without jeopardizing anyone's health. I know that Rabbi Mark joins me in thanking all of you for your patience, warmth, and supportiveness as we work to keep our Temple Beth El community vibrant and connected during this uniquely trying time. Please know that Shabbat and weekday services, Hebrew classes, and our Tisha b'Av observance (in late July) will continue to be offered online through the summer (see "News and Notes"), and that you may always reach us by email (look for the "contact us" button on the TBE website) or by calling the Temple office and leaving a message.

Wishing you all a safe and healthy summer,

Cantor Shoshana

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Please note that the Annual Meeting of our congregation that is normally held in early June has been postponed until it is safe to have a large number of our members safely gathered together. We will keep you advised.

At this point all we can plan on is to continue as we are until it has been deemed safe to once again open our doors, particularly in light of the demograpics of our congregation. We will continue to offer services via Zoom Cloud Meetings for the forseeable future. We are having a board meeting on June 10th and will hopefully decide then how best to reopen safely. The good news is that we have plenty of room to spread out, but there are still a number of other factors to consider, and many preparations to make before we can reopen.

We also are not sure how we will be able to offer our High Holiday services. The first day of Rosh Hashanah falls on September 19th this year. As we get closer, and depending on guidance from Governor Baker and the Board of Rabbis, we will determine if we can still hold regular services in our sanctuary, with people spaced well apart to allow for social distancing, or if we should somehow stream the service, or present it in some other way. As soon as we know, we will let you know, via email and a direct mailing. Please keep an eye out for more information.

We have good news on one front -- we were able to secure a significant Payroll Protection loan through the CARES act to continue to pay our employees while we are closed. We expect most if not all of the loan to be forgiven, and the interest rate for any balance will be just 1%. Our next project is to figure out how to complete the multi-page form requesting loan forgiveness. As our BankFive representive, who has been extremely helpful through the whole process, said, the government never makes anything easy!

I wish I had better news, but for now we just have to be patient and err on the side of caution. We value the health and welfare of our congregants above all else. In the meantime, we will carry on as we are.

I wish you and your families a healthy, safe and enjoyable summer.

Steve Silverman President

Sisterhood President's Message

Hello everybody! I hope you are all safe and well. It has been a tough spring. This virus has got the world in a tizzy. Let's pray that summer brings a little normalcy back to all our lives.

It is unfortunate, but we will have to hold off on Sisterhood's annual paid-up membership luncheon. With everything that's going on, it's impossible to plan an event at this time. But don't despair, next year we will do it up extra special.

So until the fall, stay healthy and safe.

Libby Cohen Sisterhood President







The bulletin of Temple Beth El (USPS-075-340) is published monthly from September to June for \$1.00 per year by Temple Beth El, 385 High St., Fall River, MA. Periodicals postage paid at Fall River, MA. POSTMASTERS, send address changes to Temple Beth El, 385 High St., Fall River, MA 02720-3348.

Page 4	The Bulletin of T	emple Beth El	June 2020
SUMMER SERVICE S		Wednesday, July 22 (1 Av) Rosh Chodesh Av	
Until we reopen, please join ou services. Email the office for mo	ore information!	Friday, July 24 (3 Av) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 7:53 pm
June 2020: Sivan/Tammuz 5780		Saturday, July 25 (4 Av)	
Friday, June 5 (13 Sivan) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 7:59 pm	Weekly Portion: Devarim Shabbat Khazon Wednesday July 20 (8 Av)	10:00 am
Saturday, June 6 (14 Sivan) Weekly Portion: Nasso	10:00 am	Wednesday, July 29 (8 Av) Erev Tisha B'Av Fast begins at 8:06pm	
Friday, June 12 (20 Sivan) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 8:03 pm	Thursday, July 30 (9 Av) Tisha B'av Fast of Av	
Saturday, June 13 (21 Sivan) Weekly Portion: Beha'alotkha	10:00 am	Fast Ends 8:53pm	
Friday, June 19 (27 Sivan) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 8:05 pm	Friday, July 31 (10 Av) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 7:46 pm
Saturday, June 20 (28 Sivan)	σ.σσ μ	August 2020: Av/Elul 5780	
Weekly Portion: Sh'lakh L'kha Monday, June 22 (30 Sivan)	10:00 am	<u>Saturday, August 1 (11 Av)</u> Weekly Portion: Va'etkhanan	10:00 am
Rosh Chodesh Tammuz <u>Tuesday, June 23 (1 Tammuz)</u> Rosh Chodesh Tammuz		Shabbat Nakhamu <u>Wednesday, August 5 (15 Av)</u> Tu B'Av	
Friday, June 26 (4 Tammuz) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 8:06 pm	Friday, August 7 (17 Av) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 7:37 pm
Saturday, June 27 (5 Tammuz) Weekly Portion: Korakh	10:00 am	Saturday, August 8 (18 Av) Weekly Portion: Eikev	10:00 am
July 2020: Tammuz,	/Av 5780	Friday, August 14 (24 Av)	
Friday, July 3 (11 Tammuz) Shabbat Service	5:30 pm	Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 7:28 pm
Candle Lighting Saturday, July 4 (12 Tammuz)	8:05 pm	Saturday, August 15 (25 Av) Weekly Portion: Re'eh	10:00 am
Weekly Portion: Khukat-Balak Thursday, July 9 (17 Tammuz)	10:00 am	Thursday, August 20 (30 Av) Rosh Chodesh Elul	
Fast of Tammuz Friday, July 10 (18 Tammuz) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 8:03 pm	Friday, August 21 (1 Elul) Rosh Chodesh Elul Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 7:17 pm
Saturday, July 11 (19 Tammuz) Weekly Portion: Pinkhas	10:00 am	Saturday, August 22 (2 Elul) Weekly Portion: Shoftim	10:00 am
Friday, July 17 (25 Tammuz) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 7:59 pm	Friday, August 28 (8 Elul) Shabbat Service Candle Lighting	5:30 pm 7:06 pm
Saturday, July 18 (26 Tammuz) Weekly Portion: Matot-Masei	10:00 am	Saturday, August 29 (9 Elul) Weekly Portion: Ki Teitzei	10:00 am

TBE News & Notes

We have been very lucky thus far throughout this time of Covid-19 that our TBE community has for the most part been healthy - many thanks to everyone for cooperating with our "distance"- davening (praying) and learning, and for the help that I know many of you are giving to one another, calling one another, picking up groceries for those who cannot safely go shopping, etc. Over the summer, please join our online services, and get in touch via the TBE office (or look for the "contact" link on the TBE website). Rabbi Mark and I would be happy to hear from you, and will be sure to call you back. The only summer activity beyond Monday, Thursday, and Shabbat services and classes will be the Erev Tisha b'Av service, which will fall on Wednesday July 29th at 8 PM. We expect this service to be online (on Zoom). You will receive a link in your email inviting you to join us.

In need of a good book? Alas, no "Sunday Afternoons at the Jewish Movies" this summer! So instead, I want to offer to be a "book gopher" for those of you who love to read REAL BOOKS (not downloads!) from our TBE Library. Here's how it would work: Please call the TBE office or get in touch via email asking for me, the cantor, to call you (make sure to leave the best number to reach you). I will find out what kind of books you like, then go over to the TBE library, see what is there that fits that description, and call you and see if you would like me to check those books out for you. I would be happy to deliver them to you if you live in Fall River, Somerset, or Swansea. Otherwise, we can arrange for you to pick them up from the TBE office.

Wanting to donate to alleviate the local pain due to the pandemic?

On my most recent **United Interfaith Action** Zoom call, I learned about the great work and generosity of various churches and other groups who are responding to the real need in our area. I am impressed by the unstinting efforts of these good people to help those in need during this difficult time. If you would like to learn more and/ or donate to the **United Interfaith Action's (UIA) COVID-19 Emergency Response Fund,** I urge you to contact them via their website: https://www.unitedinterfaithaction.org/donate.

You can also mail checks to: United Interfaith Action, 7 Pearl Street, Taunton, MA 02780. Please note "Covid Response Fund."

For more information, please contact UIA Staff, Andrea Sheppard Lomba, andrea.uia@mcan.us or Sandra Carreiro, sandra.uia@mcan.us.

TEMPLE OFFICE

385 High St, Fall River, MA 02720
Tel: (508) 674-3529 Fax: (508) 678-6735
E-Mail: templebethel@comcast.net
Website: frtemplebethel.org

Office Hours:

Monday - Friday, 9 am to Noon

Office Closed:

Friday, July 3rd - Independence Day (Observed) Thursday, July 30th - Tisha b'Av

College Scholarships

Scholarships are available to all students residing in the greater Fall River area.



Applications are available in the Temple office and should be completed by the student and returned as soon as possible.

The Scholarship Committee must have scholarship applications in hand by June 15, 2020

Fall River United Jewish Appeal, Inc.

385 High Street, Fall River, MA 02720 Tel: (508) 673-7791 Fax: (508) 678-6735 e-mail: fruja@comcast.net

Office Hours: Monday & Thursday, 9 am to Noon

Friendly Visitor: Arleen Bor is ready, willing and able to visit the sick or shut-ins. Call the UJA office at (508) 673-7791 to schedule a visit.

Senior Center: (at the Fall River Jewish Home)
Open 5 days a week for lunch...Kosher and delicious. For reservations/cancellations call the Nutrition Office at (508) 324-4619 or (800) 293-8943 before 1:30 pm on the previous

PROUDLY SERVING our community





WARING-SULLIVAN
HOME OF MEMORIAL TRIBUTE

AT CHERRY PLACE

178 Winter St.

508-676-1933 Waring-Sullivan.com

A Service Family Affiliate of AFFS and Service Corporation International, 206 Winter St., Fall River, MA 02720. 508-676-2454.

Thank you for your donations received through May 20, 2020

YAHRZEITS

For the yahrzeit of my beloved...

Husband, Bennett Alpert Uncle, Joseph Bolski Sister, Elaine Burt Mother, Annie Cohen Father, Carlton Dubitsky Husband, Allan Evans

Mother, Ruth Filler Grandmother, Lilly Grozen Father, Irving Kline Mother, Lillian Levin Mother, Rita Minkin Father, Armin Minkin

Father & Grandfather.

Gilbert Nerenberg Mother, Marjory Packer Father, Hy Pollock Father, Dr. David Prial **Father, Charles Reback** Father, H. Charles Reiser Mother, Miriam Reiser Father, Philip Sacknoff Father, Isadore Saxe

Mother, Lillian Schwartz

Mother, Barbara Shore Father, Richard Shuman Father, Jason Sigal

Uncle, Irving Smith Father, Seymour Sugarman Father-in-Law, Israel Woloshen

Father, Irving Zukroff

Donated by:

Fay Alpert Norm Bolski Howard Galitsky Barbara Rosenberg Stanley Dubitsky Hannah Evans Mark Filler

Barbara Sheer Sheldon Kline Miriam Kline Libby Cohen

Libby Cohen

Nerenberg-Bernstein

Family Joanne Packer Nancy Stavis Paula Prial Folkman Dr. Harvey Reback Norman Reiser Norman Reiser Gail Leftin

Arlene Rothschild

Judy Berg

Nancy Ellen Shore David Shuman Jeffrey Sigal Sheryl Eilberg Nancy Wolk Charles Stampler Zukroff & Koppel

Families

BUILDING FUND

In honor of Temple Beth El

Tom & Diana Gregory

CAPITAL FUND

For the recovery of Libby Cohen

Norm & Anita Bolski Beverly Solup

For the recovery of Elizabeth & Heather Morecock

Norm & Anita Bolski

In memory of Gloria Baskin

Frances Cohen

In memory of Sylvia Zalkind

Gloria Golden

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND

For the yahrzeit of my beloved husband, Edwin H. Solup Beverly Solup

WISH LIST

For the yahrzeit of my beloved father, Norman Chebot For the yahrzeit of my beloved father-in-law, Isaac Soorkis Bill Chebot

BERNARD HOROWITZ BUILDING MAINTENANCE FUND

In memory of my beloved mother, Emma Loeff Dondis

Arlyne Dondis Eli Dondis

In memory of my dear father, Philip Dondis

Arlvne Dondis

For the vahrzeit of Annette Horowitz

Arlyne Dondis Philip Horowitz

Stephen Horowitz & Family

In memory of Helen Horowitz (Kessler) Hurwitz

(Bernie's 103-year-old sister)

Arlyne Dondis

In memory of my beloved aunt, Mrs. Helen Hurwitz

Sheila Horowitz

TAKING CARE OF EACH OTHER is what community is all about.



We're proud to serve our Jewish community with personal, compassionate care.



Dignity[®]

S LIFE WELL CELEBRATED &

SUGARMAN SINAI

MEMORIAL CHAPEL 458 Hope St., Providence SugarmanSinai.com 401-331-8094



LEADERSHIP

Mark Elber	Rabbi
Shoshana Brown	Cantor
Stephen Silverman	President
Daniel Schafler	Vice President
Libby Cohen	Secretary
William Chebot	Treasurer
Libby Cohen	Sisterhood Pres.
William F Kaufman	Rabbi Emeritus

YAHRZEITS

6/1/2020 9 Sivan 5780 Florence Herman Claire Korber Ruth Resnick

6/2/2020 10 Sivan 5780 Beatrice Horvitz Hilda Reiser Sarah Schwartz

6/3/2020 11 Sivan 5780 David Feldman Samuel Mednick Henry N. Packer Louis Yamins

6/4/2020 12 Sivan 5780 George Goldberg Bernard Kaufman

6/5/2020 13 Sivan 5780 Paul Chebot Dov Ben Moshe Dvir Sarah Feldman Esther Shuman

6/6/2020 14 Sivan 5780 Marvin Smith

6/7/2020 15 Sivan 5780 Maurice Granovsky John Allen Polin Louis Sevin

6/8/2020 16 Sivan 5780 Bella Freedman Sheila Freedman

6/9/2020 17 Sivan 5780 Jacob Kline Joseph L. Schwartz

6/11/2020 19 Sivan 5780 Morris Glickman Dorene Hoffman Rose Horowitz Blossom Monchik Lena Silverman

6/12/2020 20 Sivan 5780 Rose Ostroff

6/15/2020 23 Sivan 5780 Rose Juda Peter David Smith

6/16/2020 24 Sivan 5780 Harry Holtzman Harvey Waksler Israel Woloshen 6/17/2020 25 Sivan 5780 Sidney Korber Evelyn Lowenstein Abraham Shuman

6/18/2020 26 Sivan 5780 Bernice Dubitsky David Schneider Jeffrey Smallman

6/19/2020 27 Sivan 5780 Joseph Kassler

6/20/2020 28 Sivan 5780 Rose Karp Saul Schwartz Frances Yamins Matthew S. Ziskind

6/22/2020 30 Sivan 5780 Jane Shriberg

6/23/2020 1 Tammuz 5780 Joseph Greenberg Katie Stampler

6/24/2020 2 Tammuz 5780 Shirley Schwartz

6/25/2020 3 Tammuz 5780 Ethel L. Adaskin Carol Silk

6/26/2020 4 Tammuz 5780 Caroline Liebmann Feldman David E. Gerard Frances Ziskind Goldman

6/27/2020 5 Tammuz 5780 Isadore Feldman Barbara Kates

6/28/2020 6 Tammuz 5780 Martha Levy Jacob H. Sundel

6/29/2020 7 Tammuz 5780 Morris David Bella Kniznik Louis J. Rabinovitz Muriel Sevin

7/3/2020 11 Tammuz 5780 William Bolski Irving Kuperschmid

7/4/2020 12 Tammuz 5780 Dorothy Polin Mollie Zukroff 7/6/2020 14 Tammuz 5780 Harry Leviss Michael Zuckerman

7/7/2020 15 Tammuz 5780 Ida Chavenson

7/8/2020 16 Tammuz 5780 Max William Rosenthal

7/9/2020 17 Tammuz 5780 Gladys Simring Alexander Smith

7/10/2020 18 Tammuz 5780 Louis Krasnow Belle Lowenthal David Macy

7/12/2020 20 Tammuz 5780 Hyman Bogus Bertha Feder Bertram Udovin

7/13/2020 21 Tammuz 5780 Antoinette K. Hochberg

7/16/2020 24 Tammuz 5780 Samuel David Kates

7/17/2020 25 Tammuz 5780 Solomon Isenberg Charles Schwartz

7/18/2020 26 Tammuz 5780 Marilyn Levine

7/19/2020 27 Tammuz 5780 Paula Sigal

7/20/2020 28 Tammuz 5780 David Appel Grace Cooperstein Everett Smith

7/21/2020 29 Tammuz 5780 Ida Pollock

7/22/2020 1 Av 5780 Caroline Spiro

7/23/2020 2 Av 5780 Benjamin Morganstein Belle Taradash

7/24/2020 3 Av 5780 Dorothy Gold Phyllis Minkin

Stay current during the summer - go electronic!

While you await the September bulletin you can still keep current with what is happening at Temple Beth El. Send us your e-mail address so we can add you to our mailing list, and be sure to check our website regularly. templebethel@comcast.net www.frtemplebethel.org

YAHRZEITS (CONTINUED)

7/25/2020 4 Av 5780

Oscar Baron Mathew Gale Gladys Sugarman Morris Woltman

7/26/2020 5 Av 5780

Ida S. Freedman

7/27/2020 6 Av 5780

Melvin Cohen Evelyn Sacknoff Otto Tallman

7/28/2020 7 Av 5780 Cyrus Sherwin

•

7/29/2020 8 Av 5780 Atty. Isador S. Levin

7/31/2020 10 Av 5780

Atty. Jeffrey Greer Jack Hochberg

8/1/2020 11 Av 5780

Jacob H. Ellsas Sheila Isserlis

8/2/2020 12 Av 5780

Lena Sacknoff

8/3/2020 13 Av 5780

Morris Grozen Lena Katz 8/5/2020 15 Av 5780

Sadie Bachman Dr. Edward Hoffman Alison Ruster

8/6/2020 16 Av 5780 Jacob Joseph Katersky

8/8/2020 18 Av 5780

George Kessler Mary Nadien

8/10/2020 20 Av 5780 Henrietta Singer

8/12/2020 22 Av 5780 Anne Prial

8/13/2020 23 Av 5780

Thomas Lifrak Mollie Robbins

8/14/2020 24 Av 5780

Tobie Lechan Col. Everett Marder Annie Sonion Judith Yoken

8/15/2020 25 Av 5780 Julia Galitsky

8/16/2020 26 Av 5780

Dr. Ira Blum

Rose Newman Siegel

8/17/2020 27 Av 5780 Benjamin Sinderoff Lena Sinderoff

8/20/2020 30 Av 5780 Bryan Henrique Irving Lovit

8/23/2020 3 Elul 5780 Anna Lepes Albert Benjamin Yoken David Zalkind

8/24/2020 4 Elul 5780 Lillian Jill Jeanne Lawson

8/25/2020 5 Elul 5780 Maynard Freedman Fannie Lechan

8/26/2020 6 Elul 5780 Bertram Yaffe

8/27/2020 7 Elul 5780 Natalie Shuman

8/29/2020 9 Elul 5780 Belle Freedman

8/30/2020 10 Elul 5780 Minnie Lifrak Jeanette Weiss Otto Tallman

Meaningful Services from a Trusted Friend Since 1893

Respectfully honoring the customs and traditions of the Jewish community, funerals are in strict accordance with Jewish Law.

508-673-0781



Clifton HEALTHCARE CAMPUS

Wilbur Avenue, Somerset, MA 02725

Clifton Rehabilitative Nursing Center 508-675-7589

Clifton Outpatient Rehabilitation Clinic 508-675-0329

Clifton Assisted Living Community 508-324-0200

Clifton Hospice Services (a community hospice agency)

508-675-7583

Celebrating Over 60 Years of Dedication to Excellence